STATE EMERGENCY RESPONSE COMMISSION

Meeting Minutes 

March 11, 2015
Commissioners

Marjorie Crofts – SERC Co-Chair (DNREC)
Michael Layton - Highway Transportation


Dwayne Day – DelDOT 



Sen. Bruce Ennis – DVFA


David Mick – Kent County LEPC 

Robert Hawkins  – DSP




David Irwin – New Castle County LEPC

Avery Dalton – SERC Executive Director
Dr. Har Ming Lau – Div. Public Health

Robert Newnam – DE State Fire School

Lynn Poling – Water Transportation

Charles Stevenson – Sussex County LEPC  
John Verdi – Chemical Users


Jamie Turner - DEMA



David Roberts - State Fire Prevention Office
Colin Faulkner - Kent Co LEPC


George Giles - City of Wilmington LEPC
Robert Byrd – SERC Rail Transportation
SERC – Al Johnson - Air Transportation
SERC Chairman Louis Schiliro was unable to attend this meeting and Marjorie Crofts the SERC Co-Chair was the Chair of this meeting.

SERC Commissioners unavailable: James Lee (SERC Consignees); Brian Wong (SERC Shippers)
Members/Visitors
Robert Barrish – LEPC Kent County 

Mark Dolan – DNREC

Jacob Morente - NCC LEPC


J. Allen Metheny – DVFA

Rhonda Underwood - DNG


Brandon Olenik - Kent Co LEPC
Ron Dietrick - Delaware Refinery

Jamie Bethard – DNREC
Patty Smenkowski - DEMA


Robert Pritchett – DNREC

Grover Ingle – OSFM



David Irwin - NCC LEPC
Babak Golgolab – NCC LEPC


Kenneth Cenci
- DNREC

Ray Holcomb – OSEC/DSHS


Keegan Vaira – DAFB Emergency Mgmt.
Meeting called to order at 9:00 a.m. by Acting Chairman Crofts.
The December 10, 2014 minutes distributed at the meeting were reviewed. Minutes approved as written, following a motion by Mr. Giles and seconded by Mr. Ennis.

STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS:
March 11, 2015
STATE EMERGENCY RESPONSE COMMISSION 

FINANCE AND BUDGET COMMITTEE 

RECOMMENDATIONS FOR FY 2016 BUDGET

Report 03-11-15

The following are SERC Finance and Budget Committee recommendations for the Fiscal Year 2016 budget.  The Committee used the “Finance Committee Guidelines for Budget Requests” to review the budgets separately, comparing each to the previous year’s budget.  

1.  The City of Wilmington Local Emergency Planning Committee (LEPC) requested $58,322.17. There was no carryover from last year.  The Committee recommends approving $58,322.17 for the City of Wilmington LEPC Budget.   

2.  The New Castle County LEPC requested $87,591.00.  There is a projected $2,000.00 carryover from previous year.  The Committee recommends approving the request, less the carryover.  The Committee recommends funding of $85,591.00 for the NCC LEPC Budget.  
3.  The Kent County LEPC requested $67,600.00. There is a carryover from last year projected at $25,102.00.  The Committee recommends approving the request, less the carryover.  The Committee recommends funding of $42,498.00 for the Kent County LEPC Budget. 

4.  The Sussex County LEPC requested $72,778.54.  There was no carryover from last year.  The Committee recommends approving $72,778.54 for the Sussex County LEPC Budget.  

5.  The Decon Trailer Committee is not requesting funds for the replenishing of the Maintenance and Equipment Account for FY16.  The Decon Trailer Replacement Account, as approved at the February 2003 SERC meeting recommends that 10% of the fees collected is set aside for replacement.  The committee recommends that a total of $30,000.00 be placed into the account.  Additionally, the Committee recommends that interest from the Fee Holding Account be automatically transferred to the Decon Trailer Replacement Account on a monthly basis.  

6.  The Information and Technology Committee requests $12,911.00, to include continued support for annual maintenance/support for the Tier II Manager System, the cost of the LEPC toll free numbers used by industry to satisfy emergency notification requirements, and newspaper ads for annual publication of LEPC contact information.  The Committee recommends approval of the requested amount.  

SERC Information and Technology Committee Update – 3/11/15 SERC Mtg

        D.

The Information & Technology (IT) Committee has not met during the last several months, primarily to allow focus on activities for the 2014 Tier II reporting cycle:

· The latest update of the online Tier II Manager reporting system was loaded December 11 on the server.  We tested and worked with the contractor to address bug fixes both before and after loading.  The system was open January 1 for completion of annual Hazardous Chemical Inventory (Tier II) reports by industry for calendar year 2014. 
· During January, we held a series of 9 half day training workshops for industry around the State. 

· During the reporting cycle, we identified several bugs that have been corrected, and have noted several suggestions for improvements for the next update of the system.  But overall, reporting thru the online system for this cycle has gone smoothly.

· As of March 9, we have received annual reports from approximately 1742 facilities covering the 2014 calendar year.  (Last year’s final number was 1792.)  We are working on reviewing submittals, and following up on delinquent reports, fees and other compliance issues.  
State Emergency Response Commission (SERC)

Planning & Training Committee Meeting

Meeting Minutes for February 19, 2015

Prepared on February 24, 2015

The SERC Planning & Training Committee meeting was held on February 19, 2015 at the DEMA Emergency Operations Center Planning Room.  

Planning and Training Committee Chairman Jamie Turner opened the meeting at 9:00 a.m.

Present were the following:

Jamie Turner (DEMA, Committee Chair), Avery Dalton (DEMA, Interim SERC Executive Director), Mark Dolan (DNREC), David Irwin (New Castle County LEPC, Hazmat Workshop Committee Co-Chair), Robert Newnam (DE State Fire School), Charles Stevenson (Sussex County LEPC), COL Dallas Wingate (DE National Guard), Dr. Har Ming Lau (Division of Public Health), Patty Smenkowski (DEMA).

Chairman Turner asked if all had the opportunity to review the minutes of the previous Committee meeting (held at DEMA on November 20, 2014).

David Irwin raised three objections concerning the meeting minutes. On page 2, it was noted that “Lisa Morris said she would available” rather than the content presented. Chairman Turner confirmed that the minutes would be adjusted on page 2. Mark Dolan pointed out several misspellings and noted he was missed from the roster.

David Irwin discussed the HAZMAT Conference. Mr. Irwin provided the latest version of the program showing the courses to be provided.

Mr. Irwin discussed the problem of having an 8 page contract for instructors that are not charging fees to the State for their presentations. Mr. Irwin asked for a 1 page contract. Chair Turner said that everyone in the industry signs a contract.  Have individuals with concerns contact Glenn Gillespie. Both parties sign the contract (the State and the instructor).

Registration for the HAZMAT Conference began on February 4th.  Mill Creek Fire Company has contacted 46 organizations to request donations.

Mr. Irwin said there had been a concern with Secretary Schiliro signing the course certificates, however a review by DAG Lisa Morris determined that he could sign the certificates. Mill Creek is taking requests from exhibitors.  Delaware City will have a static display of equipment including a 6,000 gallon pumper.

Purchases for the conference were discussed.  The committee is looking at a 2 inch challenge coin, which has proved to be popular.  Ink pens are to be ordered and there are remaining lanyards and name tags from last year. Expense requests will be required and Avery Dalton and David Irwin will work through these documents to process.

Dr. Lau asked about the SERC DEOP plan and when it revised and reviewed. Committee Chairman Turner said that the process of going through the plan takes about one year. Once the review of the plan occurs the Fire Companies will review it.

COL Wingate offered to have the CST Teams support the HAZMAT conference by putting out an equipment display of their HMMWVs.

Mr. Newnam said that all LEPC reports are in. They need the information from Bob Pritchett.  They will have something for the SERC to vote on.  The Decon Trailer is in. Mark Dolan noted two drivers are required to get the two trucks on the street.  Joe Leonetti is working on a new location for the trailer.

The meeting adjourned at 9:31 a.m. 

Meeting Minutes:

These minutes were prepared for the record by Avery Dalton, and posted to the Statewide Calendar on February 24, 2015.

Next Meeting:

The next meeting will be held for the SERC Planning & Training Committee, on May 28, 2015, at the DEMA Emergency Operations Center Planning Room.

Meeting Minutes Approved:

Minutes were taken by Patty Smenkowski, and were transcribed to this document by Avery Dalton, Interim SERC Executive Director on February 19, 2015.

Minutes, approved by James E. Turner, III, DEMA, Chair for the SERC Planning and Training Committee.

Signed:
_________________________________________________________



James E. Turner, III, DEMA, Chair for the SERC Planning and Training 

State Emergency Response Commission (SERC)
Decontamination Trailer Committee Meeting

Meeting Minutes for February 19, 2015

Prepared on February 24, 2015

The SERC Decontamination Trailer Committee meeting was held on February 19, 2015 at the DEMA Emergency Operations Center Planning Room.  The meeting began at approximately 9:38 a.m.

Present were the following:

Mark Dolan (DNREC), Avery Dalton (DEMA, Interim SERC Executive Director), David Irwin (New Castle County LEPC, Hazmat Workshop Committee Co-Chair), Robert Newnam (DE State Fire School), COL Dallas Wingate (DE National Guard), Charles Stevenson (Sussex County LEPC), Dr. Har Ming Lau (Division of Public Health), Patty Smenkowski (DEMA), and Joe Leonetti (New Castle County Decon – By Phone) 

Introductions were made. Dave Mick and Jamie Bethard were not present.  Mr. Robert “Biff” Newnam presented emailed comments from Jamie Bethard during the meeting.

Equipment:

Sussex County: 

Mr. Stevenson said that the equipment work for Sussex County included the replacement of a light bar and emergency lights on trailers.

New Castle County:

For the new vehicle (truck); it was received on 2/18/15. They are testing the vehicle, checking the punch list of issues.  There will be an operations test once the weather gets better.

Kent County:

No report, Dave Mick was absent.

HAZMAT Response Reports:

New Castle County:

There had been 2 responses and 1 team training since the last meeting. They are getting 10-12 responders during each response. They would like to have 15-20 persons. The previously reported response was a low level radiation response at 116 Academy Street (Previously discussed at the November 20th meeting).

The two responses were; 1. Talleyville – leaking solvent container with regular PPE used. and, 2. Days Inn – a deceased person with a tent set up inside of the room along with propane cylinders, and white powder on the body. No hazardous materials were noted at the second response.

Sussex County:

There were two Methamphamine Lab responses per Chip Stevenson.

Kent County:

No report, Dave Mick was absent.

New Business:

Per Biff Newnam, Jamie Bethard reported $13,465.00 in the fund and $60,000.00 in replacement fund.  There needs to be $30,000.00 allotted per year for trailer replacement.  There is 12 years estimated before there will be a replacement.

Jamie Bethard had told Joe Leonetti that the old trailer would be taken to State Surplus for disposal.
Mr. Newnam presented the following emailed comments on behalf of Jamie Bethard: 

“Attached are the proposed Medical Priority Dispatch Codes.

Jamie Bethard wrote: Attached you will find a document which will be presented to the Fire Chiefs again for automatic dispatching of Hazmat Resources. This list was developed utilizing “The International Academy QA v6.1 Guide” for Fire Priority Dispatch Systems and the 12.2 version of the Medical Priority Dispatch System. All three team leaders have reviewed and commented. I will present the list to all three county chief’s associations and get buy in similar to the past.

Any questions or comments please contact Jamie.”

Joe Leonetti noted that for Priority Dispatch there were changes to be made to the protocols. These changes would be reviewed with the Fire Chiefs by Jamie Bethard and if they agree, we would implement the changes. It was noted that Jamie Bethard had stated “If it meets these guidelines, I want the trailer dispatched.”

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made. The meeting adjourned at 10:05 a.m.

Meeting Minutes:

These minutes were prepared for the record by Avery Dalton, and posted to the Statewide Calendar on February 24, 2015.

November 20, 2014 Minutes:

Mark Dolan had suggested changes to the meeting minutes. Avery Dalton will make these changes.  These revised minutes will be reviewed and approved at the next meeting.

Next Meeting:

The next meeting will be held for the SERC Decontamination Trailer Committee, on May 28, 2015, at the DEMA Emergency Operations Center Planning Room.

Meeting Minutes Approved:

Minutes were taken by Patty Smenkowski, and were transcribed to this document by Avery Dalton, Interim SERC Executive Director on February 24, 2015.

Minutes, approved by Robert Newnam, Delaware State Fire School, Chair for the SERC Decontamination Trailer Committee.

Signed:
_________________________________________________________

Robert Newnam, Delaware State Fire School, Chair for the SERC Decontamination Trailer Committee
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LEPC Meeting Minutes

January 13, 2015

Attendees
Brandon Olenik
KCDPS


Colin Faulkner
KCDPS



Dave Mick

KCDPS 


Nicole Vautard
KCDPS


Charles Stevenson
Sussex LEPC


Terri Abegglen
Red Cross



Dave Irwin

NCC LEPC


Mark Dolan

DNREC

Kenneth Cenci

DNREC


Avery Dalton

DEMA

Roger Maldonado
Bayhealth


Michael Layton
SERC



Susan Domm

DAFB



Ronda Underwood
DAFB


Keegan Vaira

DAFB



Justin Alexander
DAFB

Brandon Olenik called the meeting to order at 10:00 am.

Welcome from Brandon and introduction of all the attendees.  

Current Issues
Dave Mick –DECON – 
· 5 activations

· 3 to support DSP

· 1 EOD response in Milford

· 1 response Hazmat release at the YMCA

· 12 days of standby at races and fire fly

David Mick – Technical Rescue Team –  

· 11 responses

· Overturned dump truck pinned on top of gentlemen.  Had to use loader to lift it up.

John Outten – DNREC EPCRA Tier II – No report 

John Outten –Tier II Manager – No report

Avery Dalton – SERC – December 10th was the last meeting.  Ellen Malenfant retired from DNREC and Jamie Bethard replaced her.  Kevin Kille retired from DEMA and I will be temporarily replacing him.  HMEP FY15 grant approved.  Redoing oil and hazardous substance plan.

Avery Dalton – DENS – No report.

Old Business

Brandon Olenik – Outreach Initiatives – The next Family Emergency Preparedness Day meeting will be held in February.  The next Safe Summer Day planning meeting will be tomorrow.  

Brandon Olenik – Budget Status Update – Should come through in March.

Bob Barrish – Facility Inspections – No report.

Chip Stevenson – Sussex LEPC – Last meeting was held January 8th at the center in Georgetown.  The affect of weather on big utilities was the main discussion.  Next meeting will be on March 12th. 

Dave Irwin – New Castle County LEPC – Last meeting held on January 12th at New Castle branch of Delaware State Fire School, which will be our permanent location. Had good attendance.  Delmarva gave a talk about their improvements.  2015 plan reviews and site visits will begin soon.

George Giles – Wilmington LEPC – No report.  

Dave Irwin – 2014 7th Annual Statewide Hazmat Training Workshop – Save the date flyers have gone out.  Ran into a few challenges and obstacles, LEPC’s can’t solicit funds from private industries therefore Mill Creek FD is helping to raise funds for the workshop.  Excellent programs and great speakers have been lined up.  Next meeting January 15th for more planning and to hopefully finalize the program.  This is a free workshop and you will receive recertification credits for Hazmat and EMS so sign up early.  DNREC is handling some of the aspects and Fire School is handling the registration.   Hope to have the registrations out by the end of next week.

Mark Dolan – Letters and emails with attachment will go out from Mill Creek Fire Department for vendor donation requests.

New Business

Mark Dolan – Introducing Ken Cenci who joined DNREC about a week and half ago.  Will be replacing Jay Brabson who passed away.

Terri Abegglen – Red Cross – Merged with state of Maryland that was the Greater Chesapeake Region.  They will now be called the American Red Cross Serving Delmarva.  Jerri Picard has retired and Pat Smythe is on medical leave for a bit.  

Ronda Underwood – DAFB – Will be having a Hurricane exercise in May.  More information regarding this exercise to come at a later date.

Program – None

Next LEPC meeting scheduled for Tuesday, March 10, 2015.  

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole Vautard

Nicole Vautard

Kent County Dept. of Public Safety

LEPC Secretary

LEPC for New Castle County
SERC Report
December 11, 2014 – March 11, 2015
LEPC Meetings:    

    There have been two LEPC meetings since the last SERC meeting: 

 The January 12, 2015 meeting was hosted by the Miller Environmental Group.    A total of 31 individuals attended the meeting.

Highlights: 
· Committee Reports –
· Finance – Chairman Irwin reported that expenses since the last meeting were, $!5,025.34 and the budget balance as of December 31, 2014 is $45,754.48.
· Decon – Chairman Irwin reported that the new Decon Truck is still not in service. The existing Decon trailer is still in service and it’s auction will be delayed until the new truck is officially accepted by the state. 
· I.T. – Committee Chairman Bill McCracken, reported that the Tier II Manager Software is ready to receive facility 2014 submissions. 
· Training – Committee Chairman Mark Dolan provided a brief overview of NCCIHMRA’s 13th Annual Planning & Training meeting held on November 5th, 2014.  Delaware City Refinery’s Fire Chief Ron Dietrick presented on the “DCRC Hazardous Materials Emergency Response & Preparedness”.    He presented the 2015 NCCIHMRA training topics and dates. 

· Transportation – Committee Chairman Al Stein reported the National Transportation Safety Board (NTSB) has issued a safety alert stating that railroads should be aware that under certain conditions LED signals may mask light from incandescent signals.    
· Steering Committee – Chairman Irwin reported that Bob Barrish, Steering Committee Chairman since 2010, for personal reasons has decided to resign as chairman and committee member effective immediately.   He announced that the Steering Committee members unanimously elected Babak Golgolab, Claymont Community Coalition, as the new chairman of the steering committee for 2015.  Committee Chairman Golgolab reported that the committee:
· Recommends adoption of FY 2016 proposed budget of $87,591, which is the same amount as the FY 2014 and 2015 budget.

· Recommends adoption of FY2016 Work Plan.

· Recommends continuation of D. Irwin as Chairman/Consultant.

· Recommends continuation of J. Morente as Vice- chairman/Consultant.

Motions for each recommendation were made and seconded.  All recommendations were passed by the LEPC members present at meeting.

·    
Presentation – Vince Jacono, Delmarva Power Public Affairs/Emergency Services Partnership Program, discussed Delmarva’s ongoing commitment to improving the reliability of their electrical distribution system and infrastructure.   Over the past 5 years Delmarva has invested over a billion dollars in grid system improvements to reduce the number of customer outages and the duration of an outage should one occur.    He also discussed the mutual aid agreements they have in place with other power companies in the region and across the nation in the event of a major incident.   Vince also stated that Delmarva participates in several exercises/drills per year in preparation for unexpected or weather events.   
The March 09, 2015 meeting was hosted by Formosa.    A total of thirty-one individuals attended.


Highlights:
· The LEPC Steering Committee voted to accept the resignation of the LEPC for NCC Plan Reviewer/Fire Service Liaison and Vice-chairman and reject his letter to withdrawal his resignation

· The LEPC membership voted to reject the resignation of the LEPC for NCC Plan Reviewer/Fire Service Liaison and Vice-chairman

· Committee Reports - 
· Finance – Chairman Irwin reported that expenses since the last meeting were:
· NCCIHMRA Support         $     435.40
· Staff service fees -
          $13,333.34
Budget balance:                 $31,985.74

· DECON – Chairman Irwin reported the new vehicle was received on 2/18/15.  In the process of testing vehicle and checking the punch list of issues.  There have been 2 responses and 1 team training since the last meeting. The two responses were; 

· Talleyville – leaking solvent container with regular PPE used.

· Days Inn – a deceased person with a tent set up inside of the room along with propane cylinders, and white powder on the body. No hazardous materials were noted at the second response.

· I.T. – Committee Chairman Bill McCracken, reported that the IT committee has not met.  John Outten/Bob Pritchett added that as of March 9, DNREC has received annual reports from approximately 1742 facilities covering the 2014 calendar year.  (Last year’s final number was 1792.)  DNREC is working on reviewing the submittals.   

· Training – Committee Chairman Mark Dolan reported: 
· NCCIHMRA conducted explosives & incendiaries precursor chemicals and improvised explosives materials awareness training class, which was conducted by Delaware State Police Explosive Ordnance Disposal Team Commander Sergeant Christopher Ennis at Elsmere Fire Station 16 on Tuesday, February 24th and repeated on Thursday, February 26th, 5:00 pm – 9:00 pm (4 hours).  Sixty-six (66) hazardous materials first responders attended.  In addition, annual Draeger SCBA respirator fit testing was conducted concurrently by the Delaware State Fire School at the Elsmere Fire Station during the two evenings of Training Session I. 
· The Chlorine Institute and TRANSCAER Rail Safety and Chlorine Emergency Response Training in partnership with Norfolk Southern Railway, including hands-on training with the Chlorine Institute emergency kit “A” for USDOT 100/150 lb. chlorine cylinders, emergency kit “B” for USDOT chlorine one ton concave head containers, and emergency kit “C” for USDOT 105J500W rail tank cars and MC331 tank trailers, and the Midland emergency response capping kit for pressurized rail tank cars, plus review of chlorine leak detection techniques and decontamination tactics, will be held at the DuPont Edge Moor Site on Saturday, March 28th, 08:00 am – 14:30 pm (6 hours).  
· Transportation – Committee Chairman Al Stein reported that the Federal government predicts that trains hauling crude Oil or ethanol will derail an average of 10 times a year over the next two decades, causing more than four billion dollars in damages and possibly killing hundreds of people if an accident happens in a densely populated part of the United States. They also predicted about 15 derailments in 2015 declining to about five a year by 2034.
Derailments in the past month:
February 14th, a CN crude oil unit train near Gogama Ontario had 29 cars derail. 21 cars sustained fire damage, 19 cars were breached or partially breached. All cars were compliant with the CPC 1232 standard.

February 16th a CSX crude oil train near Charleston West Virginia had 27 tank cars derail.

March 5th, a BNSF train derailed near Galena Illinois five of the tank cars were on fire.

March 5th, a CN train derailed in Ontario. There was no leak from the 16 tank cars containing residue of crude oil or gasoline

March 7th, A CN train carrying crude oil near Gogama Ontario had 10 tank cars derail, five were in the Mattagami river system, two of them were on fire.  There was also some damage to the railroad bridge.

Federal regulators are delaying the release of the final regulations for ethanol and crude oil tank cars from March 31 as originally planned to May 12.

Gas explosions the week of January 26:

Sioux City Iowa, a propane tank exploded at the Sioux City Compressed Steel Company’s shredder.

Indianapolis Indiana, a fire inside a trash truck caused the carbon fiber cylinders holding compressed natural gas used to power the truck to explode.  The explosion sent the cylinders up to ½ mile away from the top of the truck.

South of Mexico City a transfer hose leaked and then broke causing a gas cloud to form. The cloud exploded destroying 75% of a 35 bed hospital killing four people and seriously injuring other person.
·  8th Annual HazMat Workshop – Chairman Irwin reported that early registration has been very strong, to date approximately 100 individuals have registered.  Mill Creek Fire Company representative Mark Dolan described Mill Creek’s role as a co-sponsor of the event. 
· Presentation – SMART 911 by NCC Department of Public Safety. 
SERC/DEMA Activities:
· Participated in the SERC meeting (12/10/14)
· Participated in SERC Planning & Training Committee meetings (2/19)

· Participated in SERC Decon Committee meetings (2/19)
· Prepared and submitted in a timely manner the LEPC member approved FY 2016 Budget, Work Plan and CY 2014 Performance Review to the SERC Finance Committee (2/05/15).

· Prepared and submitted in a timely manner the quarterly LEPC performance report.
· Facilitated and produced minutes for four HazMat Training Workshop Planning Committee meetings (12/9,1/15,2/12 &3/4)
· Working with HAZMAT Training Workshop Planning Committee members and DEMA staff to secure presenter contracts. 
Emergency Response Plan Reviews and Facility Visits:

· Conducted one Plan Review and Facility visit, A. Duie Pyle (2/3), 
Exercise Status: 
· Provided assistance in organizing and participated in a GE Aviation Tabletop Exercise (12/9) along with NCCIHMRA, DNREC Aetna Fire Company personnel.

· Administered the August 23rd Exercise Video Committee meeting (2/19) 

Hazmat Incidents:

· No incidents since the last SERC meeting required activation of NCCIHMRA.
NCCIHMRA:
· Finalized details with the Chlorine Institute and DuPont/Chemours regarding the March 28, 2015 Chlorine training.
· Coordinated February 24th & 26th training meetings, Delaware State Police Explosive Ordnance Disposal Team Commander Sergeant Christopher Ennis instructed on explosives and incendiaries precursor chemicals and improvised explosive materials. A total of 66 individuals participated.
· Negotiating with contractor to conduct Silane training session in June    
Outreach Initiatives:
· Partnered with Delaware City Refining CAP to participate in Colonial School districts 4th Annual Community Health & Education Fair (3/7). Wally was a big success and distributed 400 Emergency Preparedness brochures. 
· Participated in three CAP meetings, the Delaware City Refining (2/10), DuPont/Chemours and Croda (3/04). 

· Represented LEPC at the Kent (1/13), Sussex (1/8) and Wilmington (1/9) LEPC meetings.

· Represented LEPC at Coast Guard Sector Delaware Bay joint Area Committee and AMSC Main Meeting (2/11). 

· Attended one NCC County Fire Chief’s Association meeting (1/8).
Additional Staff Activities: 
· Assisted Wilmington LEPC Director Giles reviewing EHS Facility questionnaire (1/23).

· Met with Wilmington LEPC Director Giles discussing EHS facility assessments (2/12).

· At G. Giles request provided copy of LEPC for NCC By-laws to Wilmington LEPC (1/14).

· Worked with DAG L. Morris regarding Sec. Schiliro’s participation in the HAZMAT Workshop.

· Worked with Mill Creek Fire Company personnel to develop required processes as a co-sponsor of the 8th Annual HazMat Training workshop. 

· Continue to work to secure contracts from instructors for 8th Annual HazMat Workshop.

· Served as a subject matter expert for one member and one non-member companies.

· Arranged for Chief of NCC Emergency Communications Division to give a SMART 911 presentation at the March 9th LEPC meeting.

· Served as a subject matter expert to two consults regarding TIER II database and submission process.

· Documented three reportable release reports in accordance with EPA regulations.

SUSSEX COUNTY LEPC

SERC REPORT
March 11, 2015
Meetings  

There has been one LEPC meeting since the last SERC meeting.

January 8th Meeting-

 There were 21 members/guests in attendance.

 Topics covered:
  -John Outten from the DNREC-EPCRA program 
No report provided. 

  -Eric Huovinen, Sussex County EMS
Reviewed the Training Event that was held in December of 2014. Reviewed 

 Meth Lab response that took place in Long Neck.

   -Avery Dalton from DEMA 
Avery introduced himself to the group.  He reviewed upcoming events for the year.  The next SERC Meeting will be March 11, 2015.
PRESENTATIONS:  Jim Smith from Delmarva Power & Steve Farkas from Chesapeake Utility both spoke on the effects of cold weather on the utilities.


Facility Visits

There has been one facility visits since the last SERC meeting.  

-PATS Aircraft in Georgetown

      HazMat Plan Status
The yearly review of the Sussex County HAZMAT Response Plan was completed in May of 2014.


Exercise Status

The Sussex County LEPC participated in one planning meeting for upcoming exercises:

-A Hospital Evacuation exercise to be held in the spring of 2015.

HazMat Incidents

In the fourth quarter of 2014, there were 21 incidents reported.


Comments

Other LEPC activities include:
-Attended the Kent County LEPC meetings on January 13th and March 10th.

-Attended the New Castle County LEPC meeting on March 9th.

-Attended the SERC Planning and Training Committee meeting on February 19th. 
-Attended the DECON User’s Group meeting on February 19th.

-Attended the Sussex County Safety Meeting on December 19th.

-Attended the Tier II training in Sussex County on January 15th.

-Participated in the HazMat Training Workshop Planning Committee meetings.

The next Sussex County LEPC meeting is scheduled for 10 a.m. on March 12th, 2015 at the Sussex County EOC.

SERC Quarterly Report - LEPC – City of Wilmington                                        K.

CITY OF WILMINGTON

OFFICE OF EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT

WILMINGTON, DELAWARE

MEMORANDUM

TO:           SERC

FROM:     George B. Giles


     Wilmington Support Staff

DATE:      February 18, 2015

RE:
     Wilmington LEPC Report

Meeting Notes:

Wilmington LEPC meeting was held January 9, 2015 in the EOC.

FY15 BUDGET 

-Budget on tract an up to date. Preparing for the FY16 budget.

HAZMAT TRAINING –   .

-Will train the WFD hazmat team. Wilmington will run a full course

 Hazmat tech course for 4 days.

HAZMAT RESPONCES –

-0-

EXERCISE STATUS -  

· Continue to review all previous drills to address corrective actions. 

· Will continue to work with Noramco on their drills and exercises.

· Will stay active with the Port of Wilmington on all there exercises & drills. 

PLANNING & OUTREACH – 

-Continue teaching an all hazards approach to citizens, community groups, 

       Business groups and our City employees.    

-Working with the Business in Wilmington on the Active Shooter presentations

        as part of our all hazards training.


-Working with the City to launch a program for DENS registration.

HAZARDOUS SUBSTANCE AND HAZARDOUS MATERIAL PLAN-


-The City of Wilmington plan is continually updated.

EHS SITE INSPECTIONS—

I. Letters were sent out along with the previous year’s report. A couple

II. Businesses have returned their reports in order to set up visit times. 

Business - 

The co-chairman is setting up a committee to update and revise the By-Laws

Next meeting is on March 13, 2015 in the Emergency Operations Center.
